
SS 090-22 Submittal Notice 

Department of Military Affairs [Emergency Management] (WEM) 

Administrative Code Chapter Affected: Ch. WEM 1 (Revised) 

Related to: Establishment of a fee payment structure for owners or operators of facilities with 

hazardous chemicals present, as directed by s. 323.60 (7), Stats. 

 
Notice of Submittal of Proposed Rule to Legislative Council Rules Clearinghouse 

On June 22, 2023, the Department of Military Affairs submitted a proposed rule to the 

Wisconsin Legislative Council Clearinghouse pursuant to s. 227.15 (1), Wis. Stats. 

Analysis 

 

The proposed rule changes would increase in emergency planning notification and hazardous 

chemical inventory fees required by s. 323.60(7), Stats., clarifying when fees and required 

reports are considered submitted to WEM, permitting electronic submissions, removing 

reference to obsolete statutes and updating language to conform to applicable statutes. 

Statement of Scope 

 

The scope statement for this rule, SS 090-22, was approved by the Governor on November 10, 

2022, published in Register No. 803A3 on November 21, 2022, and approved by Major General 

Paul E. Knapp, The Adjutant General, Department of Military Affairs, on December 9, 2022. 

Agency Procedure for Promulgation 

 

A public hearing is required and will be held on August 3, 2023. 
 

Agency Organizational Unit Primarily Responsible for Promulgating Rule 

 
Department of Military Affairs [Emergency Management] (WEM). 

 
Agency Contact Person 

 

Katie Sommers 
 

Director, Bureau of Policy & Grants, Wisconsin Emergency Management, (608) 242-3222 

katie.sommers@widma.gov. 
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